

Go Hororata Minutes

Tuesday 1st August, 7.30pm @ Hororata Tennis Pavilion



Attendees: Craig Blackburn (Chair), Susan Thornley, Penny Oliver, Phil Freeman, Marty Gameson, Regan Dalley, Margaret Cross, Sam Kallen, Helene Youngman

Minute Secretary: Cindy Driscoll

1. Apologies

Michael Oakley, Will Freeman, Jenni Carter, Megane Craven, Lucy Cookson, Kate Foster, Annabel Freeman, Barty Doak, Chris Thwaites

2. Minutes from previous meeting – taken as read. Moved Craig Blackburn/Phil Freeman

a. Matters arising

i. Security Cameras – GoH committee would like to ask the HCT to match

donations towards the cameras, letter tabled that can go to donors. Already have

\$600 from Hororata Motors. First camera by the school (school can power and

internet), another one at Downs Rd and the Roundabout

Craig ring – Grasslands/Anzco/CPW – email

Regan talk to rifle club

\$13,500 target to get three cameras

Recognition on Facebook, website and newsletter

ii. Response from HCT – letter tabled and acknowledged

3. Correspondence – N/A

4. Finance – Finance report tabled and accepted Moved Susan Thornley/Second Helene

Youngman

5. Domain

a. Final plan tabled

- b. Phil queried expansion of the village – Phil will talk to Derek to get more of an idea on this
- c. **A motion was tabled that Go Hororata endorses the Hororata Reserve Master Plan**
Moved Helene Youngman /Margaret Cross – motion carried
- d. Next step is SDC will publicise the plan and we will start working on projects for submission to long term plan

6. Community /Village

- a. Discussion on flooding and response
- b. Flooding pattern was different to other times
- c. Some houses were getting short of drinking water with the scheme shut down
- d. Council has been good getting water to the community
- e. Footpath on Hawkins rd needs cleaning – use snap send solve
- f. Query where new foot paths will be going – Cindy ask Derek
- g. Need guttering's cleaned on the hall – water leak – Cindy to advise Fleur

7. Community Hub

- a. Playcentre – have seen the Scout Den and interested in moving into it. Working through this with SDC. Playcente are unposed to war memorial status being removed
- b. Concept plan for hall site
 - i. Need to make sure heritage is integrated with community space. We do not have an unlimited budget so need to be smart with what we do to get most out of the investment. Need to look to the future.
 - ii. Need to have discussion on needs vs wants and narrow down the brief for both museum and community space. Look at options. Existing hall needs to remain so question is whether it is the museum space, community space or both. This then forms how the site can be laid out.
 - iii. Helene gave an update form the HHS feasibility study for the Museum which has gone to QS level done by HAS. This has been submitted to LEH. The study will be circulated after the HHS meeting on the 19th August. Aim of this was to get specs for museum and costings for new build vs incorporating into existing hall. This will help for discussion as per above point.

- iv. There was discussion around the phased design of the hub area and if the hall is to be repurpose to the Museum the community will need to follow with new community space immediately. We have not lost sight the need of the community space needs to be compatible with the size of the school – 150 ppl
- v. This is one project community and museum
- vi. HHS need to talk to the HCT re how the ownership of the museum would work – what is best for funding
- vii. Craig updated on land transfer which has been delayed until January 2024 due to the election as SDC need approval from Ministry to complete process
- viii. Check the zoning of the hall site in district plan – Cindy talk to Derek

8. General Business

a. Track

- i. Questions on when the trenching will be finished – Sam to talk to All About Sewage
- ii. Looking at trainers being back on the racetrack in 2 weeks
- iii. When it is dry enough can the track be rolled
- iv. Soil to go on the trench but has been to wet
- v. Sam need to talk to Johnathan Crawford to do a track inspection before use again

9. Thanks to the Tennis Club for hosting the meeting

Meeting closed 9pm